EMPLOYMENT PANEL

MONDAY, 3 SEPTEMBER 2007 AT 10.00 AM

PRESENT:

Councillor Glover (Chairman), Councillors Bloxham, Boaden (as substitute for Councillor Weber), Mrs Bradley, Farmer (P) and Mrs Prest (as substitute for Councillor Mitchelson)

EMP.25/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mitchelson and Weber.

EMP.26/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

EMP.27/07
FLEXIBLE RETIREMENT POLICY

Pursuant to Minute EMP.16/07 the Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (PPP.67/07) regarding recent changes to the Local Government Pension Regulations which required the Council to produce and publish a policy on Flexible Retirement.

He reminded Members that a draft policy had been considered by the Panel at its last meeting and following the policy being amended in line with the Panel's recommendations, an updated draft had been circulated to Management, Trade Unions, Employees and the Executive for consultation.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services drew Members' attention to the excerpt from the Minutes of the meeting of the Executive held on 28 August 2007, which set out the Executive's comments on the policy.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services also updated Members on changes to the policy document which had been made prior to the report being circulated to all Members of the City Council for consideration at the Council meeting on 11 September 2007.  The changes related to an amendment to the footnote with regard to Background Papers, a change to the numbering of page 8, a correction to the wording of paragraph 2.3 on page 16 by changing the word "meeting" to "meet" and by the deletion of the track change line on the flow chart at page 20.

Councillor Mrs Prest also drew Members' attention to a typographical error on page 18, paragraph 3.3, third bullet point, where the word "make" should be replaced by "may".

The Director of Corporate Services commented with regards to the financial implications of the policy and informed Members that it was implicit under paragraph 4.1 of the policy that the financial implications of any application for flexible retirement would need to be considered as one of several factors in the consideration of any application, but these implications would not be known until requests were submitted as each application would represent a different set of circumstances and have different financial implications.

Members considered in some detail the position with regards to the circumstances where requests for flexible retirement would be considered and it was suggested that paragraph 4.2 of the policy could be amended so as to read:


"Requests for flexible retirement will normally only be considered where the request is for a reduction of at least 20% in hours and/or an alternative post of at least one grade reduction (four spinal column points for those on PO/CO grades)."

Members were, however, concerned that any requests for flexible retirement should not be seen as a method of addressing other work issues, including capability, and stressed that the flexible retirement policy should not be used by management as a means of addressing an issue of capability.

Members in considering the recommendations from the Executive, considered the occasions where the word "normally" had been used in the policy and guidance documents and it was noted that the intention had been to maintain some level of flexibility within the policy.

The Panel, having given detailed consideration to the flexible retirement policy as circulated under report PPP.67/07 and the recommendations of the Executive:

RESOLVED:

1.
That subject to the following amendments, the policy on flexible retirement be agreed and recommended to Council for approval 


(i)
That paragraph 4.2 be amended so as to read:



"Requests for flexible retirement will normally only be considered where the request is for a reduction of at least 20% in hours and/or an alternative post of at least one grade reduction (four spinal column points for those on PO/CO grades)."


(ii)
That with regards to the drafting of the policy, it be noted that the word "normally" had been retained in paragraph 4.2.


(iii)
That it be noted that the word "normally" had been deleted from paragraph 4.5.


(iv)
That it be recommended that the word "normally" be deleted from paragraph 4.10.


(v)
That it be noted that the Executive had supported the recommendation of the Employment Panel that any members of staff who wish to appeal against a decision with regards to an application for flexible retirement have the opportunity to appeal to the Chief Executive with a final appeal to the Employment Panel.

2.
That a review of the operation of the flexible retirement policy be carried out by the Employment Panel in 12 months time.

EMP.28/07

PENSIONS – REDUNDANCY EARLY RELEASE

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported on the timetable for carrying out a review of the City Council's policy on the payment of pension benefits in cases of redundancy and early release in the interests and efficiency of the service.

It was RESOLVED that:

(1)
A pension specialist would attend a meeting of the Employment Panel to be held on Monday, 1 October 2007 at 9.30 am.

(2)
A meeting of the Employment Panel would be held on Wednesday, 17 October 2007 at 2.00 pm to consider the first draft of the policy.  

(3)
The policy would then be circulated for consultation to Trade Unions and staff and would be considered by the Executive at its meeting on 22 October 2007.  

(4)
The outcome of the consultation would be reported back to a meeting of the Employment Panel on Monday, 29 October 2007 at 10.00 am, following which a recommendation with regard to the adoption of the policy on the payment of pension benefits in case of redundancy and early release in the interests and efficiency of the service would be submitted to the City Council meeting on 6 November 2007.

(The meeting ended at 10.46 am)
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